
HUB NEWS
Aberfoyle Hub Primary School Parent and Caregiver Newsletter

M A Y  2 0 2 3 |  T E R M  2  W E E K  4

From the Principal

WHAT'S INSIDE THIS ISSUE

From the Principal- page 1
From the Deputy Principal- page 2
MultiLit - page 3
Pedal Prix- page 4
OSHC News - page 5
Community News-page 6

RELATIONSHIPS RESPONSIBILITY RESILIENCE RESPECT

by Sarah Magnusson

Pedal Prix

Congratulations to our students who participated in the
race at The Bend last Saturday. It’s so nice to see the
students happily accessing and participating in extra-
curricular activities outside school hours. Thanks to the
families who helped make the day such a success. Photos
are available on page 4.

Mothers Day Stall

Thank you to the Fundraising committee and their
band of helpers (students and parents) for their
efforts in running a successful Mother’s Day Stall.
 

Kind regards
Sarah Magnusson
Principal

A huge thank you to our local Drakes Supermarket
who donated $75 towards our recent Mother’s Day
stall. The donation was very much appreciated by
our school community. 

Dear Families & Advise Councilors'

Staffing News – Principal position

Reading

We continue with our focus of improving reading
outcomes for all students at the Hub. Leadership
attended further training last week, to which our
staff were then upskilled in this week learning about
the importance of fluency and how to increase
engagement of all students using a range of 
 strategies. All students will be reassessed at the end
of this term with teachers analysing and interpreting
data, then measuring growth and improvement for
students within their class.
Remember,... reading, reading, reading. It is the best
way to improve reading. Regular reading improves
fluency. Good fluency improves reading
comprehension.

School Uniform Expectation

A reminder that all students are expected to be in school
uniform when at school. Despite reminders to students,
we are noticing that there are some  students who are
regularly not in school uniform. We strongly encourage
that all families support the school in ensuring students
attend in school uniform colours - plain navy blue, light
blue and white. 

I am very pleased to inform you that my tenure has
been extended to the end of the year. Tim McLeod,
Education Director, attended last night’s Governing
Council meeting to advise of the decision. The
tenured Principal position for 2024 will be
advertised later this year. To ensure continuity and
consistency, the Leadership Team (will remain the
same for 2023) – Kerry Heil, Deputy Principal, Kate
Zampogna, Curriculum Coordinator and Brad
Walters, Student Wellbeing Leader.



SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE   
   DATEDATEDATE

MAY/JUNE/JULY

HIGH SCHOOL
Expression of interest form due by 
Friday 26th May

NATIONAL SORRY DAY
Friday 26th May

RECONCILIATION WEEK
Monday 29th May

PUPIL FREE DAY
Friday 9th June

KINGS BIRTHDAY/ PUBLIC HOLIDAY
Monday 12th June

MUD DAY
Wednesday 28th June

NAIDOC WEEK
Monday 3rd - Friday 7th July

CASUAL DAY
Friday 7th July

From the desk of the Deputy
Principal

Absences
The Front Office can be notified of any
student absences by phoning 8270 5055
or sending a text to 
0428 910 895

A friendly reminder – rear carpark.

Thank you to the families who do not use the carpark at the
rear of the school.  There are limited spaces and these are for
the use of staff and any visitors to our site.  Regular visitors
include External Allied Health Providers, Support Service staff,
and maintenance and facilities workers.  Thank you for keeping
the car park available for staff and visitors.

Attendance and arrival.

Regular attendance at
school is an important
factor in student outcomes.
This chart provides some
practical ways families can
encourage and support the
attendance of children at
school.

If you have any concerns
around your child’s
attendance, if there are
challenges or school refusal,
please make a time to
discuss with your child’s
class teacher, or myself.

Covid19 Reminder.

Please be reminded that students should continue to attend school
as normal unless they:
• have tested positive for COVID-19
• are waiting for results of a COVID-19 test
• are unwell
We thank you for your support with this.
Please continue to monitor children for symptoms and keep them
home when they are unwell.

Kerry Heil
Deputy Principal

Lost Property 
Please check the lost property bin
(located in the courtyard outside the
Multi-Purpose Room) for your
child/ren’s clothing.

Please be reminded that the school yard is supervised from 8:30am. 
 Please ensure children are not left unsupervised before this time.



Making Up Lost Time In Literacy              

            HUB PLAYGROUP
                      Sessions now available.

Thursdays Week 2 – Week 9 of each term at
Aberfoyle Hub Pre-School, Taylors Rd. 
10am – 11am come and play with your child
Cost $40 for the term ($5 per session).

Hub Staff Sarah and Kate V with Hub Preschool
staff Catherine and/or Lynn supervising.
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The most helpful thing that parents/caregivers can do to
support their child/rens literacy is to listen to them read at
least 3- 4 times a week for 15 - 20 mins each time.

Welcome to MacqLit ( Multi Lit)

Macq Lit is a literacy program to support the reading progress of
Yr 3- 6 students.

Following teacher assessment, new Macq Lit groups will be
commencing this term.

"To learn to read is to light a fire; every syllable that is
spelled out is a spark"  Victor Hugo

Until we read again,



Marlene
SSO
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On Saturday (20/05/23) the Hubcaps Pedal Prix team competed in their first race for the year. The team
travelled down to The Bend Motorsport Park to take part in the 6 hour race. The weather was kind and for
most of the day the sun was shining which contributed to perfect racing conditions. Our high school team
finished a respective 15th out of 38 in their category and our primary school bike finished 14th out of 21.

From all accounts it was a great start to the year with all students putting in 110% during their spell in the
bike. Thank you to all parents for contributing to the day’s success and special mention to coordinators
Paul and Adam for their continued dedication and hours of hard work that goes on behind the scenes. 
We now look forward to the next race on Sunday the 18th of June at Victoria Park.
                                                                                                                                                    GO HUBCAPS !
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OSHC
From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director

The OSHC children have been very engaged in lots of child-initiated activities during Vacation care and
the start of Term 2.
Lots of drawings, colouring ins, construction building, board game playing and roleplaying in the dress up
home corner.
The photo shows a very detailed piece of art that Logan H worked on for 3 weeks when he attended
Vacation care and completed this amazing piece in Week 1 this term.
During discussions with the children, it has been decided to enter this piece of Art for Logan in the Royal
Adelaide Show under the Junior Art, Craft and design section.
It is being promoted for other children that attend the service, they have the opportunity to submit their
designs by the end of Term 2.

Thank you to all the families and Educators for the many different resources that have been donated over
the last couple of months.

Sam Tuff
OSHC Director



Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo
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